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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Speech Pathology, Audiology and Hearing Aid 

Dispensers Workshop
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, July 11, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED: August 8, 2007
      MEMBERS PRESENT   

Dr. Michael Michelli, Professional Member, President
Illene Courtright, Professional Member

Mary Ann Connolly-Gaskin, Professional Member

Dr. Cynthia Parker, Professional Member

George Christensen, Public Member

Carol Guilbert, Public Member

      DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Christopher J. Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Sandra Wagner, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBER ABSENT  
Ken Jones, Professional Member
Regina Bilton, Professional Member
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Michelli called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m. 
REVIEW MEETING MINUTES

Ms. Guilbert made a motion, seconded by Dr. Parker to approve the minutes from June 13, 2007 workshop. The motion was unanimously carried.
OLD BUSINESS
Discussion of Audiology Requirements
Dr. Michelli did some research on what other states are doing about the change to the requirements for audiologists with the change in the entry level degree from the Master’s to the Doctor of Audiology. Ohio and Florida passed a provisional license that an individual can apply for in their 4th year AuD training program.
If a licensee lets their CCC’s lapse, they will need to come in with the doctor of Audiology degree. The Board will have to set an effective date for the requirement of the AuD.

A packet of information forwarded by Dr. Parker from the AAA website regarding the accreditation requirements for AuD programs was included in each Board member’s folder. There was discussion regarding who is accrediting the AuD programs and monitoring their content. It was concluded that ASHA and AAA are actively managing the quality of the programs and applicants from accredited programs are expected to be properly trained and ready to be licensed. 

Ms. Connolly-Gaskin reported that the recent death of George Osborn has made it difficult to get information from PCO.

The Board will be discussing additional changes that need to take place before making this part of our rules and regulations.  

Discussion of Changes to the Rules and Regulations for Hearing Aid Dispenser Requirements
A discussion was held concerning drafting a form that will consist of requirements that a supervisor would be responsible to verify completion of work experience before an applicant can sit for the exam. This form will have to be dated when the requirements have been met. Further discussion of this and other changes will continue at our next workshop. 
Other Business before the Board

There was no other business before the Board.

Public Comment
There were no public comments.
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next workshop will be held on Wednesday, August 8, 2007 before the regular Board meeting in second floor Conference Room B, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Dr. Parker made a motion, seconded by Mr. Christensen to adjourn the workshop.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The workshop adjourned at 2:08 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Sandra Wagner
Administrative Specialist II
